Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan
Notes from the meeting on 31st January 2017

Chair : Bob Kendall agreed to be the Chairperson on a regular basis.

Apologies : Tony Roberts, Rob and Glynis and Mandy

Notes from the last meeting were agreed

Present : Bob Kendall, Adele Haddon, Marilyn Brogden, Martin Doughty, Jezz Fulwood, Ruth and David Langley, Joelle Davies, Nick Wollaston,  Kathryn Dalton
The meeting was handed over to Joelle Davies ( From  Bassetlaw District Council Planning Department)
Joelle produced several documents including Site Allocation – Assessment Criteria, and the Sites Assessment with the information about each of the sites in the parish.

Joelle took us through each site. She has heard back from several landowners and will chase up any landowners that have not yet replied. 

Joelle has to make some changes to the sites form and she will email it back when done for distribution.

Site NP06 needs the boundaries looking at.

Nick Wollaston and Kathryn Dalton were very concerned that their comments had not been included in the analysis, they were reassured that the matter had already been addressed before the meeting. Forms are still coming into the group.

There was a discussion about traffic management in the villages particularly around the junction of Thorpe Road and Main Street, this could be added as a Project in the plan.

Joelle will produce numbers and scale for each site, regarding the density of houses for each site.

Joelle will return on Wednesday 15th February with further information.

Joelle then left the meeting

Updates

Vision and Objectives with the arrival of further forms Bob will add comments to the document

Housing Needs Assessment – Marilyn emailed the alterations to AECOM and the returned document has been sent to Helen Metcalfe

Social media – Weebly had 2 days with high numbers of visits in January

Facebook is up and running, a notice was put on there about a meeting with the teenagers to ask their opinions about the village and there has been little to no interest.

Student’s questionnaire – As there has been no interest despite advertising the questionnaire in Idle Talk Magazine, posters put up around the village, information on our website and Facebook it was decided not to pursue it any further.

Declaration of Interest – Nick Wollaston and Kathryn Dalton were concerned that the Steering Group was made up of local landowners who had land to sell, it was made clear that was inaccurate. They thought there was a lack of transparency in the group. 
It was explained that every meeting is open to the public and minutes/notes  published from each meeting.   Parish Councillors already had their interests publically published and Adele was in the process of updating the declaration of interests  form as discussed at the last meeting.

Any other business   None

Date and time of the next meeting    Wednesday 15th February 2017   7pm in the Church Hall.

